Howdy from MJ Ranch!                                                  June 1, 2016  
  





                 (Updated the 1st of each month)
We had a LOT of rain in May so it is good to see the sun this morning!  The ponds are full and the cattle can’t keep up with the supply of fast-growing grasses.  Clover is everywhere.  In fact there is an abundance of different grasses in all the pastures….alfalfa, vetch, red and white clovers, brome and a little fescue…yum, say the cattle!  They spread the seed around in their manure so all the pastures have a good variety of grasses.  May was so busy we got behind with garden “stuff”.   Our first grandson got married, had two grandsons graduate from college, grandkids programs, and we did get away for a few days to visit my brother in Alabama.  Now back trying to get the garden and yard in shape!   Tomatoes are blooming and we have a few setting on.   
WHAT’S UP WITH THE BEEF: 
We were sold out of bulk beef (meaning a ¼, ½, or a whole) for 2016 in February of this year.  We have had numerous calls since then and really am sorry we can’t furnish more but when you are out….you are out!   We are telling people that if they want on our list for 2017 bulk beef to go ahead and let us know.  There is no commitment at this time.   It simply means that we will then be contacting you in Feb. 2017, to see if you are still “on go” for beef in Oct. of 2017.   If you say yes, that is when we ask for a small deposit and that pretty much “nails it down”.  You are then assured of getting beef in the Fall of 2017.   If you say you have found what you want elsewhere, no problem.   We would then just take you off the list for 2017.   Be sure to check the info on our website for cost estimates and info on how we do everything OR contact us and we’ll send you the info.  It is really quite simple but always feel free to contact us with any questions whatsoever.   Remember:  this is 100% grass-fed Angus beef that has never been fed grain, always been kept on pasture, and always been given humane care….as certified by Animal Welfare Approved.   
FRESH-FROZEN CUTS AT THE RANCH:   We have very few fresh-frozen beef cuts left here at the Ranch.   The gourmet ground beef has got up and gone!   Should be having freezers restocked that weekend of June 18th.  If you need beef before then, let me know and I’ll tell you exactly what we have left.  To find out what we usually have available, go to “Contact and Pricing info”, then to “Price list” here on the website.  We are “open” when we are home.  Do let us know when you are coming so we can be around close.  You better wear your workin’ clothes… we may put you to work (.  We also meet customers in Lawrence about once/week.  
EGGS:  We do have eggs available at this time.  They yolks are deep yellow because the bugs and garden scraps are so plentiful! (.   Our chickens are always outside and fed non-GMO feed…$3.50/doz. 
 Also have kefir grains to share with anyone
Stay well, eat healthy, and DO COME SEE US!  (!   
Joyce & Mel  
785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com; Joyce’s cell:  785-766-5226; Mel’s cell:  785-766-2776     website:  www.MandJRanch.com
